
From:
To:
Subject: Sheffield Hallam University Collegiate Campus
Date: 20 February 2023 11:26:30

 REPRESENTATION TO THE SHEFFIELD PLAN: OUR CITY, OUR
FUTURE - PUBLICATION (PRE-SUBMISSION) DRAFT AND DRAFT
PROPOSALS MAP

SHEFFIELD HALLAM UNIVERSITY CAMPUS -COLLEGIATE
CRESCENT, SHEFFIELD

1.GREEN SPACE

Easy public access to green space is now acknowledged to be vital for
everyone’s mental health and is also important for preserving nature and
wildlife. In our area, Broomhall and the Groves, access to such spaces is
limited. Much of the green space is privately owned and inaccessible to the
public. One of the few green spaces, Lynwood Gardens, would now be a
housing estate of 200 flats, had it not been for a vigorous local campaign in
the 1990s.

Apart from the General Cemetery, there’s the Botanical Gardens, often closed
to the public for events or as at present, closing mid afternoon . Thus the
public access and routes crisscrossing the Collegiate Campus of Sheffield
Hallam University, have become one of the few semi-green spaces open to all
locally. We are very concerned about recent notices which have gone up
around the campus implying that access could be denied at any time.

We request that this important green space is preserved and that public
access to it is guaranteed in perpetuity.

2. CONSERVATION AREA

It also appears, possibly by mistake, that the Collegiate Campus has been
designated for “purpose built student accommodation “. This is completely
inappropriate as the site is within a Conservation Area and contains a number
of listed buildings. We request that the designation of “purpose built
student accommodation “ is deleted from the Sheffield Plan.

Karin Hessenberg and Robin Parrish

On behalf of the Groves Residents Group.
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Importance: High

Good Morning
I attended a session with one of your officers last week in the Winter Gardens. My
attention was drawn
to an area in Mosborough between Station Road, School Street and High Street. I
welcomed the inclusion
of this area as a Local Wildlife Site, it being a largely wooded area and open green
space, as these are locally lacking.
Before;












